







October 7, 2003 

     The meeting of the Board was held on Tuesday Evening, October 7, 2003 in the Trustees Room of the Old Town Hall. 

     Present Messrs. Gambacorta, DeAscanis, Quillen, Appleby, Koczak. Gordon, Indellini, Lane, Peden, Toner and Ms. Banks (11) and Andrew P. Taylor, Esq. 

     Prior to the meeting, the Board arrived to find the Buttonwood Civic Association picketing out in front of Town Hall, since the suit they filed against Trustees is still pending. 

     The meeting opened with a moment of silence. 

     The calendar was updated, adding a Building Restoration Committee Meeting on October 23rd at 5:30 p.m. 

     The minutes of the previous meeting were approved. 

     The Treasurers report was accepted as submitted. 

PROPERTY DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE REPORT:  Mr. Indellini reporting. 

Centerpoint: 
     The parcel behind the hangar was discussed and are awaiting Mr. McConnell to lease this, however, we need to check-out the necessary parking spaces needed for the hangar if it is to become a museum.  

     It was also discussed that if Mr. McConnell is not interested, a “ FOR LEASE” sign should be put up. 

Ferry cut-off: 

     Will await going for sub-division until something if resolved with the inquiry from Hospice. 

     Also, the Highway Deoartment is going to need a 10’ right-of-way when they re-do the Ferry Cut-off. 
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Washington Greene; 

     Preparing a lease with Good Will Fire Company and asking for a time line of 40 months for construction to begin. 

Penn Farm:  (Jos. Quigley) 
     Had an appraisal done on the house only, and current rental value is $950.00 per month. 

     The current monthly rental is $690.00  or ($8,280.00) per year for the entire parcel. 

     The new monthly rental is proposed to be an increase of 25% or $862.50 per month or ($10,350.00) per year for the entire parcel. 

     On a new lease, the Quigleys have asked that David Quigley’s name be removed. 

     Discussion also took place on the maintenance of the house and out buildings as well as the portion of land being farmed. 

     A new lease will be prepared. 

326 Associates: 
     Mr. Richard Stat has requested approval to change signage.  Motion made and approved to permit 326 to make the necessary changed. 

Penn Mart: (New Castle Shopping Associates) 

     An inquiry has been made regarding putting the two leases into one. 

     An appraisal has been done on the large parcel as well as one done by DelDot.  An appraisal will have to be done on the small parcel, frontage on Rte. 13. 

     Mr. Taylor will be working with Penn Mart’s attorney. 

OUTREACH COMMITTEE REPORT:  Mr. Lane reporting. 
     The Little League held an awards ceremony on September 27th and in connection had a dedication of the new lights. 
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PROPERTY MAINTENANCE COMMITTEE REPORT:  Mr. Gordon reporting. 

Dialysis Center: 

     Ramp has been installed and new rails will follow.  

     Lighting is being installed on 2-30’ poles with 4 400 watt flood lights and on the island, 2 400 watt flood lights are being put up. 

Library: 

     Steps and front pavement are in need of repair.  As of this date, only one bid has been received.  Will await other bids. 

FINANCE COMMITTEE REPORT:   Mr. Peden reporting. 

     JPMorgan account was liquidated on October 3rd and funds transferred to PNC Bank. 

     At the Finance Meeting on October 22nd, PNC will suggest ways to invest same. 

     Police Station is 85% completed, now paying the vendors direct.  Expect a formal open-house sometime in late November. 

LIBRARY COMMITTEE: 






N/R 

ELECTION COMMITTEE REPORT:   Ms. Banks reporting.

     As of this date,  we have only one candidate, Carlo Viola. 
     We have had 2 registration times plus the open registration with 41 persons having registered. 

     The next registration date is Saturday, October 11th from 1 p.m. to 6 p.m. at the Good Will Fire House and on Monday Evening, October 27th from 6 p.m. to 9 p.m. at the Good Will Fire House, plus the open registration at the office from 10 a.m. to 3 p.m. daily.

Last date to register is October 27th. 
ELECTION DAY IS NOVEMBER 15TH, 2003 
FROM 10 A.M. UNTIL 6 P.M. 

GOOD WILL FIRE HOUSE. 
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OFFICE REPORT: Ms. Banks reporting. 

     Mr. Robert Briggs of Insurance & Financial Services has informed us that the insurance will be placed with Alliance Insurance dealing with non-profit organizations. 

     The “Marker Dedication” will take place at the Hangar on October 9th , 2003 and 

Messrs. Indellini, Quillen, Gordon and DeAscanis and Ms. Banks have indicated they can attend. 

     The  agreement with the State for the posts of the traffic signal at 141 and 273 was made out with the City.  Since this has already been installed on the “Police Station Site” 
new papers will be forwarded for signatures to the Trustees.

     Brite-Fields (formerly Wik Associated) have inquired about the status of the contained still at the Hangar Site. 

     As of September 30th, all City, County and School Taxes have been billed and paid in full by the tenants and in turn paid to the City and County and State for the School Tax. 

BY-LAWS COMMITTEE REPORT: 

     It having been reported that a member of City Council intends to file for the Trustees, a discussion took place and the Board is of the opinion that before the By-Laws just adopted, are completed and printed and bound that an amendment is adopted, being that no City Official or Member of Municipal Services be eligible to file as a candidate. 

     Necessary copies of charters have been sent to Mr. Edward W. Cooch, Jr. 

BUILDING RESTORATION COMMITTEE REPORT:  Mr. Lane reporting. 

     Mechanical work being done, and progressing at the Old Library. 

BATTERY PARK COMMITTEE REPORT:   Mr. Quillen reporting. 

     A slide is in need of replacement.  This could be one that was an initially installed on the park. 
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GOOD WILL FIRE HOUSE COMMITTEE REPORT:  Mr. Koczak reporting. 

     Property Maintenance is looking into a roof over the outside stair way. 

     OPEN HOUSE AT THE FIRE HOUSE IS ADVERTISED FOR OCTOBER 25TH. 

COMMUNICATIONS: 

 




None. 

OTHER: 

     Discussion was held on the request last month from Mr. John Wheeler of 108 West Third Street. 

     Mr. Indellini will attempt to contact Mrs. Marini. 

     
THERE BEING NO FURTHER BUSINESS, THE MEETING ADJOURNED TO AN EXECUTIVE SESSION. 







M. ANITA BANKS, SECRETARY 

October 7, 2003 






Page Six 

     Following the Executive Session, the meeting was again called to order. 

     Items relating to the New Library were discussed and Mr. Lane and Ms. Banks will attempt to find all of the necessary parts of agreements. 

     There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned. 

     
IT HAVING BEEN THE CUSTOM FOR MANY YEARS, THE BOARD WAS PAID WITH THEIR EAR OF  INDIAN CORN AS STATED IN THE CHARTER. 






M. ANITA BANKS, SECRETARY
